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"Faith is the confidence that what we hope for will actually happen; it gives us assurance about things we cannot see."  Hebrews 11:1.

Dear SAMS Friends,

Pastor Elias Gomez and lay reader Reginaldo have followed their sister in Christ, Anita'' to be with Jesus..International man of faith, Rev David Wilkerson has also left us when his car collided head on with a lorry in Texas on 28th April.  The impact of the witness of these
believers lives on in their communities and the world.

The true story of the ""Cross and the Switchblade"" continues to make a dramatic impact now 50 years since the events in New York took place.  Please pray for the many people at Salazaar and El Tejano who have woken up to the reality that Jesus is alive after watching the ""Jesus "" film also The Lion, the Witch and the Wardrobe and The Cross and the Switchblade.

People waiting upon the Lord for help and healing are Fermina Zavala from Makthlawaiya whose cancer is still active - more sessions of chemotherapy and perseverance with her colostomy are her ongoing problems plus living almost all the time in Asuncion away from her family and community.


Several new people with epilepsy who will need constant medication are Florencio Carillo from Para Todo i, Estribo, 9 month old Cintia Analia Navarro from the ex Salazaar group, 1 year old Bladimir Cantero from Espinillo.  Juan Arce, a prominent Church member at Makthlawaiya is undergoing examinations. The wife of assistant pastor Nino Fernandez from La Patria has Lupus and needed emergency treatment and a blood transfusion.  As she was helped down from the truck, one of my tyres went down but Praise the Lord for keeping it inflated until Leonida was in safe hands. The same evening God's perfect timing was evident when a young mother and her two sick children from near Concepcion were able to get a lift immediately from Pastor Ed Brice, to Rio Verde.  Ed had brought one of the Assistant Pastors from Estribo and just happened to be there.  The next day the lady was able to get a lift most of the way home with Bishop Andres.

Health Promoter Norma from Sombrero Piri still hasn't received her salary from the Ministry of Health since January.  She continues working faithfully.

Paraguay's 200 years of independence from Spain was celebrated in a big way last month and special events are still taking place.

The Dengue epidemic has now subsided and new cases of T.B. are at present few and far between.

Next month from the 18th onwards a team of 40 American eye specialists will be offering their services free.  They will be based in the Sports Centre in Filadelfia. There is a long list of patients and I need wisdom and help to co-ordinate transport etc.

Please continue to pray for Mariana and Martin Rojas as their
remaining twin boy Camilo died. Martin continues his Bible translation with Tim and Mariana is now back at Rio Verde with the other children.

Back in the U.K. my elderly brother Ted, is very happy as he is able to drive his car again.  I pray the Lord will keep him safe and that eventually I'll be able to visit him and see all of you again.

The weather is very pleasant and not too cold, yet.
Love and prayers, Beryl.
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